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	 Term 1, Week 3	 15 February 2019

Calendar

February
Monday 18	 		  Jump Rope for Heart
Tuesday 19	 		  Whole School Information Night
			   6:00pm - 7:30pm

Wed 20 - Wed 27		  Life Education Van Years K-3
Wednesday 20	 	 Stage 3 Off-Site Sport Begins
			   Tennis, Swimming, Rural Fit, 		

		  School Sport
			   10:00am - 11:10am

Wednesday 20	 	 P & C Meeting
	 	 	 2:00pm in the staffroom
Wednesday 20 		  Farrer Open Day
			   8:30am - 2:00pm

Thu 21- Frid 22		  Leadership Camp at Lake 		
		  Keepit

			   Information to follow 	
Wednesday 27		 	 Stage 3 off site Sport Begins
	 	 	 Lawn Bowls

March
Tuesday 12 		  	 ES1 Bus Safety
			   9:10am - 12:00pm	

Friday 15			   National Day of Action Against 		
	 	 Bullies 	

Wedesday 20			  Canteen Meeting

Jump Rope for Heart kicks off this term!
Jump Rope for Heart is a fantastic physical activity and fundraising 
program that has been run by the Heart Foundation for over 35 
years. It’s a great way for your child to keep fit and learn new 
skills, but it also helps raise funds for vital heart research and 
education programs.
Since Jump Rope for Heart started in 1983, schools like ours 
have raised more than $75 million for the Heart Foundation’s 
lifesaving work.
It’s important you register your child online, so they can receive the 
full benefits of the program and participate in online fundraising, 
simply follow the link below to get started.
https://jumprope.heartfoundation.org.au/register    
Students will have the opportunity to be skipping throughout the 
term in PE lessons and during their lunch breaks. During this 
time you can share their online fundraising page with family and 
friends to help raise money for this great cause.
We will hold our school Jump Off Day on 29 March 2019, this 
will mark the end of the program and is a chance for everyone 
to come together to skip and show off their newly learned skills. 

Thank you for supporting the Jump Rope for Heart program!
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Leonie Byrne, Principal

Parent Information Night
On Tuesday 19 February we will be holding a whole school Parent Information Night.  The night will commence at 6:00pm 
in the Hall with introductions before parents move to classrooms to meet their child’s teacher who will explain their 
expectations regarding homework and behavior, as well as other routines. 

An opportunity to book an individual appointment will also be available. Two information sessions will be run on the night 
so if you have more than one child you can visit two classrooms. Families with more than two children may like to arrange 
an appointment with the teachers of their other children.

Student Leaders Induction
Yesterday 14 February, Tamworth South Public School had their annual Student Leaders Induction Ceremony. Several 
special guests were invited to attend the ceremony and included Principals Mr Daniel Wilson (THS) and Mr Clint Gallagher 
(FMHS), and Deputy Principal Mr Chris Keenan (PHS). The ceremony was hosted by the Tamworth High school captains, 
Giann White and Sam Pike.

The ceremony commenced with an Acknowledgement of Country delivered by Domanic Vines and Taylah Bell. This was 
followed by year 2 singing the “Respect” song, presentation of badges and the National Anthem. Afterwards a delicious 
morning tea was shared by the inductees and their parents. Thank you to Ms Cook for her organization around this 
important event.  	 Students Induction Photos will be featured in next weeks Newsletter, Week 4

			   Tamworth South Public School Leaders for 2019

School Captains					     School Vice Captains
Molly Carey and Jack Beare	 	 	 	 Jewels Guy and Tex Barker

	 	

Student Representative Council
Zara Cross	 	 Makenzie Noble	 	 Danniah Knight	 	 Bridget Stackman

Taylah Wright		 Neiji Eddy			   Jayden Darlington		  Tobias Higgins

Samuel Mehrton	 Rhys Trembath		  Logan Windsor

House Captains
Blaxland						      Lawson
Captains 						      Captains	
Darius Antony and Ava Clay				    Camdan Jordan and Amelia Langford

Vice Captains 					     Vice Captains
Tyson Boney and Zoe Aylwin		 	 	 Tobias Higgins and Danniah Knight

Sturt							      Wentworth
Captains 						      Captains
Samuel Mehrton and Maya Patterson	 	 Ashley Wall and Bridget Stackman

Vice Captains 					     Vice Captains
Blake Mabbot and Madeline Roser	 	 	 Josiah Woods and Keely Walden
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Term 1 Assemblies
Week Infants K-2 Primary 3-6

4 21 February No Item 22 February No Item

5 28 February TBA 1 March S2 34

6 7 March TBA 8 March S3 03

This information is subject to change

School House Colours

Blaxland	  ( A - D)  Blue

Lawson	  (E - L)   Red

Sturt		  (M - R)  Yellow

Wentworth	 (S - Z)   Green

String Music Program​
Students who participated in the String  Music Program last year or have 
had some prior experience playing a string instrument are invited to 
participate in small group tuition at school in 2019.

Group tuition will be offered by the Tamworth Regional Conservatorium. 
Lessons will provide students the opportunity to extend their musical skills 
through the development of instrumental techniques on their chosen instrument 
and reading of music. Students will also have the opportunity, several times per 
term, to combine to rehearse as an ensemble at no extra charge to the parent. 

The costs associated with this program are:

Group 30 minute lessons per term	 $94.00 (min. 4 students)

Administration Fee per term		  $10.00

Instrument Hire Fee for the year	 $50.00

If you would like your child to participate in this program,

 please contact the office or Mrs Goward.

		
Parent Information Night

Tuesday 19 February

Commencing - 6:00pm - in the Hall

Welcome and Introductions.

	 6:20pm - move to the classrooms a information 		
session.	  

	 6:30pm - Information session starts.

	 6:50pm - Bell rings- move to the classroom.

	 7:00pm - Information session starts.

	 7:20pm - Bell rings - sessions finish.

Families with 3+ children can request a meeting with class 
teachers if required.

Book Club
Orders Close for Issue 1 on Friday 

22 February 2019. 

All orders need to be given to 
Mr Bailey in the Library,

Please do not take them to the 
Office.

Thank you 
Mr Bailey

	 Bus Safety Week
     18 - 24 February 2019
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Sports News	

				    Tamworth South Swimming Carnival 2019

Girls Open 100m Freestyle 1 Makenzie Noble 1.37.80
2 Bridget Stackman 1.45.01

3 Jewels Guy 1.48.73

Boys Open 100m Freestyle 1 Jack Beare 1.55.56
2 Will Vernon 2.23.33
3 Chase Patterson 2.38.17

Girls 8 Years 50m Freestyle 1
2
3

Boys 8 Years 50m Freestyle 1
2

Girls 9 Years 50m Freestyle 1 Jannali Hampton 59.48
2 Morgan Lockyer 2.10.17
3

Boys 9 Years 50m Freestyle 1 Damon Langford 59.78
2 Chase Patterson 1.02.68
3 Kye Weber 1.05.73

Girls 10 Years 50m Freestyle 1 Heather Dewhurst 1.00.29
2 Chelsea Ison 1.14.80
3 Mattiea Jordan 1.28.85

Boys 10 Years 50 Freestyle 1 Thomas Ryan 52.68
2 Will Vernon 1.01.98
3 Josh Roach 1.04.01

Girls 11 Years 50m Freestyle 1 Amelia Langford 40.89
2 Bridget Stackman 45.01
3 Cate Parsons 54.17

Boys 11 Years 50m Freestyle 1 Marko Duric 55.21
2 Darius Antony 55.38
3 Dale Craigie 1.02.44

Girls 12 Years 50m Freestyle 1 Makenzie Noble 41.71

2 Maya Patterson 47.91

3 Taylah Wright 50.33
Boys 12 Years 50m Freestyle 1 Jack Beare 46.65

2 Camdan Jordan 50.41

3 Tyson Boney 54.71
Girls 13 Years 50m Freestyle 1

2

3
Junior Girls Breaststroke 1 Jannali Hampton 1.28.24

2 Chelsae Ison 1.48.13

3 Morgan Lockyer 1.48.34

Junior Boys Breaststroke 1 Will Vernon 1.26.35
2 Chase patterson 1.37.45

3 Ryan Nothdurth 1.57.51

11 Years Girls Breaststroke 1 Bridget Stackman 1.04.30

2 Amelia Langford 1.13.68
3

11 Years Boys Breaststroke 1 Marko Duric 1.24.35

2 Will Mehrton 1.28.31

Senior Girls Breaststroke 1 Jewels Guy 58.59

2 Makenzie Noble 1.04.43
3 Taylah Wright 1.08.24

Senior Boys Breaststroke 1 Camdan Jordan 1.06.25

2 Jack Beare 106.69

3 Josiah woods 1.23.58

Swimming Carnival Winners 
and Runner Ups

Junior Girls Champion
Winner - Jannali Hampton

Runner Up - Heather Dewhurst

Junior Boys Champion
Winners - Chase Patterson and Damon 
Langford

Runner Up - Will Vernon

11 Year Girls Champion
Winner - Bridget Stackman

Runner Up - Amelia Langford

11 Year Boys Champion
Winner -  Marko Duric

Runner Up - Darius Antony

Senior Girls Champion
Winner - Makenzie Noble

Runner Up - Jewels Guy

Senior Boys Champion
Winner - Jack Beare

Runner Up - Camdan Jordan
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Junior Girls Backstroke 1 Heather Dewhurst 1.09.61

2 Jannali Hampton 1.26.79

3 Mattiea Jordan 1.27.17

Junior Boys Backstroke 1 Damon Langford 1.15.68

2 Ryan Nothdurth 1.19.65

3 Joshua Roach 1.23.53

11 Years  Girls Backstroke 1 Bridget Stackman 54.78

2 Amelia Langford 59.74
3 Evelyn Hocquard 2.25.71

11 Years Boys Backstroke 1 Darius Antony 1.15.56
2 Ashely Wall 1.18.41
3 Marko Duric 1.22.43

Senior Girls Backstroke 1 Makenzie Noble 48.95
2 Jewels Guy 52.95
3 Maya Patterson 59.71

Senior Boys Backstroke 1 Jack Beare 1.01.74

2 Camdan Jordan 1.07.17
3 Tyson Boney 1.17.17

Junior Girls Butterfly 1 Jannali Hampton 1.34.69
2 Morgan Lockyer 1.52.23
3 Matilda Bailey 1.56.13

Junior Boys Butterfly 1 Chase Patterson 1.27.72

2 Damon Langford 1.29.28

3 Ryan Nothdurft 1.46.11
11 Years Girls Butterfly 1 Bridget Stackman 1.00.74

2
3

11 Years Boys Butterfly 1 Marko Duric 1.13.13

2 Will Mehrton 1.43.28
3 Dale Craigie 1.47.33

Senior Girls Butterfly 1 Jewels Guy 57.45
2 Makenzie Noble 1.00.01
3

Senior Boys Butterfly 1 Jack Beare 1.08.91
2
3

Senior Girls Medley 1 Bridget Stackman 4.29.36
2 Jewels Guy 4.55.26
3 Makenzie Noble 5.03.78

Senior Boys Medley 1
2
3

Junior Girls Medley 1

2
3

Junior Boys Medley 1

2
3

House Points
1st 	 LAWSON  	     Points  166
2nd	 STURT		     Points  104
3rd	 BLAXLAND	     Points  103
4th	 WENTWORTH	     Point     84

House Champions
Novelty House - BLAXLAND
Winning House - LAWSON

Primary 
Swimming
Carnival

2019
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Please RSVP by February 28 to assist with catering via 
the Peel High Facebook page or by contacting Kristen 
Miller or Brooke Griffiths on 67657088 or email Kristen 
on kristen.miller1@det.nsw.edu.au

Parents and Guardians of students currently in Year 6 
(2019) who are interested in our Year 7 Selective Class 
for 2020 are invited to attend our Open Day to share 
our vision for the future.

The Open Day is for both Year 6 students who plan 
to sit for the Selective Schools Test on March 14 
and for mainstream students. The morning will 
feature information, a tour of the school facilities, 
information about class size and structure, curriculum, 
scholarships and you will also learn about the unique 
opportunities available to the selective class.

Peel High School is the only co-educational school 
within a 100 km radius of Tamworth that is part of the 
state Selective School’s Network. 

Refreshments will be provided by our Hospitality 
students and staff. 	

Please come along on 9.30am - 12 midday 
Saturday March 2 2018

YEAR 7 SELECTIVE HIGH SCHOOL 
OPEN DAY

PEEL HIGH SCHOOL
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Canteen News
Late lunch orders
Due to large numbers of late lunch orders and 
emergency lunches, the Canteen Committee 
has decided that any orders after 9:30am will be 
sandwiches ONLY. 

NO exceptions.
Wednesday 20 March 2019 at 2:00pm in the 
canteen.
The school canteen runs on volunteers and we 
are in need of some more volunteers ready for 
immediate start.

Canteen Roster
18 February - 22 February
Monday		  Kerry Cramp, Annette Ward,
Tuesday		  Annette Ward
Wednesday	 Julie Davis, Anne Marie Mitchell
Thursday		  Annette Ward
Friday		  Michelle Weber, Kerry Roberts,
		  Amanda Claudel

25 February- 1 March
Monday		  Kerry Cramp, Annette Ward
Tuesday		  Annette Ward
Wednesday 	 Julie Davis, Anne Maria Mitchell
		  Paula Zammit
Thursday		  Annette Ward
Friday		  Michelle Weber, Kerry Roberts
		  Amanda Claudel

Parents and Citizens
Our P&C meetings are to be held in the staffroom on the 
third Wednesday of the month at 2:00pm. 

Next P&C Meeting will be held 

Wednesday 20 February 

All Parents, Grandparents and Guardians are welcome to 
attend.

Clothing Pool
Our Clothing Pool is open five days per week

Monday to Friday
8:40am to 9:10am
If you have any queries please email us on 

tspspandc@gmail.com 
or you can leave a message at the office and it will be 
passed on to the Clothing Pool. 

mailto:tspspandc%40gmail.com?subject=


Newsletter	 Page 8


